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October 9, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable David Y. Ige 

Governor, State of Hawaii 

Executive Chambers, State Capitol  

415 S Beretania Street 

Honolulu, HI 96813 

 

RESURRECTING THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON HEALTH 

 

Dear Governor Ige, 

 

During the 2015 Legislative Session, when the Senate and House were battling over a 

Medical Cannabis Dispensary bill for the State of Hawaii, we saw the Senate Committee 

on Health (HTH) unceremoniously lose its Chair, and become folded into the Senate 

Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection (CPN), to create the current 

combined Senate Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection, and Health (CPH). 

 

The combination of CPN and HTH under one roof not only creates an inherent conflict 

of interests between commerce and health, but it also places excessive power in the 

hands of a single Chair. 

 

I have tried to bring this issue up with Senate President Kouchi on several occasions 

with no response.  Therefore, I am requesting your assistance with resurrecting the 

Senate Committee on Health under a new Chair so that we can once again have a 

single committee that is dedicated to focusing on the health and welfare of our patients. 

 

Could you please tell me your plans for addressing this issue with President Kouchi. 

 

I appreciate your attention to this matter. 

 

Aloha, 

 

 
Clifton Otto, MD 
cliftonotto@hotmail.com 
808-233-8267. 

https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/committeepage.aspx?comm=HTH&year=2014
https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/committeepage.aspx?comm=CPN&year=2014
https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/committeepage.aspx?comm=CPH&year=2020
mailto:cliftonotto@hotmail.com

